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Dear Mr. Paradis, 

On behalf of the Government of Canada, we are pleased to respond to the Fourteenth 

Report of the Standing Committee on Official Languages (the Committee), entitled 

Issues Related to French Language Training in the Field of Nursing in Canada (the 

Report), which was tabled in the House of Commons on November 21, 2018. 

Our Government commends the members of the Committee and the witnesses who 

have appeared before it. The valuable perspectives expressed in this Report clearly 

demonstrate widespread commitment to advancing official languages and enhancing 

the vitality of official language minority communities (OLMC), particularly in the delivery 

of health services. 

While the primary responsibility for the provision and delivery of health care services 
including the training and management of health care professionals falls under the 
purview of the provinces and territories (PTs), please see our response to each 
recommendation below. 

Recommendation #1: That the federal Minister of Health: 

a) with her provincial and territorial counterparts commit to finding solutions to
the active offer of health services in both official languages and to make
professional bodies aware of the needs of official language minority communities
in terms of access to health professionals, including nurses able to offer services
in the minority language.

For 30 years, Canadian Heritage (PCH) has provided support to provincial and territorial 
governments through a series of bilateral agreements to encourage the maintenance 
and enhancement of services for Canadians living in OLMC. 
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